Michael Henson

April 16, 2019
Please accept my application for membership in the Somerville human rights commission.
I have lived in Somerville since 2012 and am inspired by the city’s leaders to defend against the violation or constraint of any person’s rights, as well as to build up feelings of empathy among residents.
· Since 2018 I have been tutoring ESL at the East Branch of the Somerville Library.  Each week I work with various adult students to improve their English proficiency.  I view each session as a way of welcoming people who have come from far away places and of building a greater sense of community.
· Also since 2018 I have been attending Somerville human rights commission meetings and working to advance the group’s objectives.  We have and will continue to strive toward greater visibility and membership; and continue long-running events such as the MLK Day Celebration.
· My goals for the HRC are to increase its reach and impact through partnering with other groups both inside and outside Somerville, develop activities or programs for young people whenever possible, and be adaptive to the city’s changing demographics.
With these points in mind and my sizable capacity for collaboration, I am confident I can be an effective example of the Somerville’s human rights policy.
Sincerely,

Michael Henson
